CITY OF VERGAS

COUNCIL AGENDA

VERGAS EVENTS CENTER

6:30 P.M. on Monday, February 4, 2013

Additions or Deletion to Agenda 

Council Minutes of the January 7, 2012

Construction Permit-121 W Linden Street, install reader board

Lions Club Application for Gambling Permit 4-1-2013 Calendar raffle

Mayors Minute

Planning Commission Report

Scharf Avenue Easement

CDH-Vergas Fire Board Report-

a.
 Siren

b.
Audit

c.
Annual Meeting

Street Committee-Loader

Report from Public Utilities Superintendent Michael DuFrane- Rain and Snow Gauge

2013 Fee Schedule – Sanding private parking lots

Municipal Building 

a.
Rental (280 square feet)

b.
Energy Management Opportunity

Loss Control Workshop

Ordinances

Liquor Store Bills for January 2013

Liquor Store Project 

Financial Report

Bills Paid Between Council and Council Bills

Information

2013 Local Board of Review, April 10, 2013 from 1:00 -1:30 p.m.  CDH-Vergas Meeting Room

Hazardous Waste Collection Day-Friday, July 19, 2013 from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  Volunteers needed.
CITY OF VERGAS

REGULAR MEETING

Monday, February 4, 2013 6:30 P.M.

The City Council of Vergas met in regular session at 6:30 p.m., on Monday, 2-04-13, in Council Chambers, Event Center with the following members present:  Mayor Dean Haarstick, Council Members Scott Goodman, Paul Pinke, Shawn Day and Kevin Zitzow. Absent: none.  Also present: Clerk/Treasurer Julie Lammers, Utilities Superintendent Mike DuFrane, Liquor Store Manager Carol Sharp, Steve Peloquin of Peloquin ● Beck, P.A, Barbie Porter of Frazee Forum, Chris Thorson of Ulteig Engineering, Tom Olson, Tracey Buhl, Jim Sandua and Ross Smith. 
Mayor Dean Haarstick called the meeting to order. 

Motion by Pinke, and seconded by Day to accept agenda with the deletion of the Utilities Superintendent report.   Motion passed unanimously.
Motion was made by Day, seconded by Pinke to approve the minutes of the January 7, 2013 meeting.  Motion passed unanimously.
Motion by Zitzow, seconded by Goodman to approve construction permit for 121 W Linden Street.  Motion passed unanimously. 
Motion by Pinke, seconded by Zitzow to approve application for gambling permit for the Lions calendar raffle.  Motion passed unanimously.
Haarstick informed everyone he would be attending the Mayors meeting in Frazee tomorrow and there is a MIR3 meeting here at the Event Center on March 13, 2013 at 1:00 p.m.

Goodman reviewed planning commission report.  Motion by Goodman, seconded by Day to accept Rex Kingsbury as Planning Commission member.  Motion passed unanimously.  
Motion by Pinke, seconded by Day to accept the Resolution 2013-002 regarding Seal Coating Unit Avenue and Hill Street (A Complete text of the resolutions is part of permanent public record in the City Clerk’s office.) Motion passed unanimously.

Motion by Goodman, seconded by Pinke to add a $20.00 fee to the 2013 fee schedule for delivery of letters needing to be certified to residents. Motion passed unanimously. 

Scharf Avenue right a way easement was reviewed by Chris Thorson.  Motion by Zitzow, seconded by Pinke to accept with saying we would need to pay for the fence being moved at the time that it is needed.  Motion passed unanimously.  
Pinke reviewed that the Otter Tail County will now be activating the siren for tornados being paid for by the fire department.  Motion by Pinke, seconded by Zitzow to have accepted the siren being activated by County and paid for by the board.  Motion passed unanimously.  Annual meeting 7:00 p.m. Tuesday, Feb. 5, 2013.  Motion by Pinke seconded by Day to approve fee schedule from CDH-Vergas board.  Motion passed unanimously.  Haarstick thanked Pinke for report.

Goodman reviewed proposals for the loader and recommended going with the lease again this year.  Over the next year the street committee will be looking at options for tractors and loader alternatives.  Motion by Goodman, seconded by Pinke to accept lease from Titan Machining for a loader.  Motion passed unanimously.

Day discussed remodeling the back room of the Municipal Building for a 280 square foot office to be placed in the rear of the municipal building.  Motion by Day, seconded by Zitzow to move forward on bidding the process of the office space in the municipal building. Motion passed unanimously. 
Updated the punch list of the Municipal building.  Reviewed Liquor Store project the letters will be changed next week and the rest of the project will be completed when the weather warms up.
Lammers invited Council Members to Loss control workshop.  Council members will let Lammers know who to register at the March 4 meeting.
Peloquin reviewed ordinance changes. Council will need to review changes and take a look at the sewer and water ordinances for March 4 meeting.  

Motion was made by Pinke, seconded by Day to approve Liquor Store bills totaling $28,051.66. Motion passed unanimously.
Motion was made by Zitzow, seconded by Goodman to approve bills presented at Council meetings for a total of $52,996.95.  Motion passed unanimously.
The business for which the meeting was called having been completed, the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 

Clerk-Treasurer Julie Lammers, CMC
